Area F, Trench 7

July 11, 2004 

Sibel Torpil, Eser Karaca

We started to the day by taking our closing elevations from yesterday. After we were done with the elevations, we started to remove the skeleton from its place. During the removing process of the skeleton the priority goes to the broken miscellenious bone pieces.  

The other area where we are working is the southwest corner of the trench. Here we are trying to reach up to the (?) mud- brick oven. This is nearly 1.60 meters from the southwest corner. This area is getting a new locus number; L7107 (it is 1 m wide). From this point onwards we turned our focus to the eastern side of the trench.

Besides these we also started to dig up L7099, which was above L7102. The locus number of this area is L7108, and it is located to the east of the pit which has the locus number as 7103. 

The new locus 7108 might bring up an oven. The soil of this locus is pretty ashy and pale black in color. But I am not sure of it yet. Tomorrow I will try to investigate this locus by cutting up a section in the locus. This section will be helpful for me to see the stratigraphy. But now I am sure that there isn’t an oven at the southwest corner of the trench. But the interseting thing is that I am able to observe two lines going into the west baulk (?). 

The work that is going on at the east side of the trench is to take down the soil for at least 10 cm, so that we will be able to observe and examine the edges of the pit L7108 ?(if it will be pit). 

Extra Journal page by Bradley;
Bradley came down to the trench early in the morning to help get Eser start on the burial 7104. This burial was partially exposed in 2002 and thus some of it was pretty badly crushed in the last two years. Also, Sibel began to re- dig it two days ago and then didn’t get back to it. I started by making a foil envelope for “misc. bones” most of which are small broken pieces that were floating on the top. I gave some instructions to Eser and made a few foli envelopes for him. I came back a couple of hours later and he had done a pretty good job of articulating the rest of the skelly. What they had not done was take photos. I took a bunch including a couple of plan shots and close-ups.

I also talked to Sibel about her plan. I asked her to change her approach. We decided to take 5- 10 cm down in the whole area around where the pit from 2002 is supposed to be we will then scrape and look for the pit lines.

